APPROVED 07/01/15
PIMA COUNTY CORRECTIONS OFFICER RETIREMENT BOARD

THE CORRECTIONS OFFICER RETIREMENT BOARD OF PIMA COUNTY, ARIZONA MET IN SESSION IN THE 1st FLOOR, CONFERENCE ROOM AT 130 W. CONGRESS, TUCSON, ARIZONA ON WEDNESDAY, JUNE 3, 2015.

VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT:
Jennifer Cabrera






Leo Duffner

Denise Strang
Stephen Faulstich

VOTING MEMBERS ABSENT:

Georgia Brousseau

OTHERS PRESENT: 


David A. McEvoy, Board Attorney






Jaime Carpenter, Board Secretary
The meeting was called to order at 8:48 a.m. by Ms. Cabrera. 
Item 1 on the agenda was a Roll Call.  Attendance, as listed above. 

Item 2 on the agenda was the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Item 3 on the agenda was the approval of minutes from the board meeting held May 7, 2015.  Ms. Strang moved that the minutes be approved as presented.  Mr. Duffner seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Item 4 on the agenda was a read-in by Ms. Cabrera of the name change for Sarah E.M. Peyron to Sarah E.M. Philpott, as per her form dated 05/11/15.
Item 5 on the agenda was a read-in by Ms. Cabrera of the Change of Beneficiary Designation for Sarah E.M. Philpott, as set forth in her form dated 05/11/15.   

Item 6 on the agenda was the Application for Separation – Refund for Amber Cordova, Ronald Garcia, Sergio Holguin and Brandon Wood.  Mr. Duffner moved to approve the applications.  Ms. Strang seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. 
Item 7 on the agenda was a review of pending legislation and discussion.  There was no discussion on pending legislation.  

Item 8 on the agenda was a review of correspondence with the Corrections Officer Retirement Plan.  The secretary reviewed with the board a letter from PSPRS issued 05/7/15 regarding the Cancer Insurance Program.  The secretary advised that based on statute CORP designated positions are now eligible to participate in the Cancer Insurance Program if the employer chooses to participate, agrees to the terms and assumes the administration responsibilities associated with the program.  The employer has until 06/12/15 to decide on participation for fiscal year beginning 07/01/15.  The secretary advised that this information was disseminated to the Pima County Sheriff’s Department Personnel Unit and the Pima County Human Resources Supervisor.  The secretary will update the board of the employer’s decision at a future meeting.  Ms. Cabrera advised that she would discuss with Pima County Board of Supervisors as well.  
Item 9 on the agenda was a Call to the Public.  There was none.
Thereafter, upon motion duly made, seconded and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned at 8:55 a.m. 
Jaime K. Carpenter, Secretary 
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